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TOWN OF CHEYENNE WELLS


SPECIAL MEETING


   COUNTY OF CHEYENNE

MUNICIPAL COMPLEX



      APRIL 20, 2020


                      STATE OF COLORADO

151 SOUTH 1ST STREET



            6:00 P.M.

CHEYENNE WELLS, CO. 80810

CALL TO ORDER


Mayor Mireles called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Mayor Mireles then led the Group in the Pledge of Allegiance.


There being present the following persons:

Council: Syl Mireles, George Unruh, Kara Uhland, Erica Kern, and Marion Henderson.               

Absent:  None.


Members of Staff present:



Cindy Hoffman


Town Clerk/Treasurer



Patty Hevner


            Deputy Town Clerk/Utility Clerk


Visitor:  via GoToMeeting, Virgil George, Rocking X Realty representing, Vaquero Ventures. 
APPROVE AGENDA

The agenda was approved upon motion from Councilman Henderson and seconded by Councilwoman Kern.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”   The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries.

VISITOR

Mayor Mireles request input from Council of the Pro’s and Con’s for the Vaquero Ventures Commercial business coming into Cheyenne Wells.  Discussion followed. 


Virgil George, owner of Rocking X Realty representing Vaquero Ventures visited with Council via GoToMeeting emphasizing the positives of this project for the community bring in tax revenue, construction jobs, dirt and cement work, and jobs in the retail business itself.  Mr. George also answered questions pertaining the Vaquero Ventures building plans including fire protection questions.  Discussion followed.  

BUILDING PERMITS




Vaquero Ventures Retail Business

New Commercial Building


The building permit for Vaquero Ventures Retail Business (Dollar General) was approved upon motion from Trustee Unruh and seconded by Trustee Henderson.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”  The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 
OTHER


 Burlington Public Works visit the Town water facility

Trustee Henderson shared with Council that the City of Burlington Public Works Water Utility Supervisor and Maintenance employee came to tour our facility to help us with our water samples while Heath Niles works toward his water Operator Certification.  Discussion followed. 

Crawford Supply Request

Crawford Supply requested some of the dirt the Town has collected from the Street sweeper clippings.  The dirt can not be used for the building up of streets in Town.  Discussion followed. 

UPRC Property Cleanup


Clerk Hoffman shared with Council we need to move all the materials except the recycle bins from the UPRC property per the contract with Union Pacific Railroad Company.  Discussion followed. 

Cheyenne County Commissioners approached Mayor Mireles about buying some of the Towns dirt pile at the West side of Town.  Mayor Mireles proposed to allow the use of the dirt for the County to help with a project for some of the shared streets with the County in Town.  

It was the Consensus of Council to allow Cheyenne County to use the dirt from the West end of Town in return for future shared street work. 


Plaques for Linda Corbin and Carl Smalley


Council discussed giving plaques to Linda Corbin and Carl Smalley.  Trustee Uhland suggested putting a thank you in the paper for the time served. 

Clerk Hoffman will submit a thank you in the Range Ledger to thank Linda Corbin and Carl Smalley for their service to the Town of Cheyenne Wells. 


Interim Town Administrator


It was the Consensus of Council to move forward with hiring a Town Superintendent and cross train them to become a certified water operator.  

Recycled Oil from the Shop Request to Prostem

Prostem request to come pick up the recycled oil at the Town shop to use in their oil burner.  Discussion followed. 


Trustee Uhland recused herself at 7:22 p.m.


The recycled oil will be donated to Prostem to use in their oil burner upon motion from Councilman Henderson and seconded by Councilwoman Kern.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”  The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries.

Trustee Uhland rejoined the meeting at 7:23 p.m.

Next Regular Meeting Tuesday, May 12, 2020, 6 p.m.


The next Regular Meeting will be Tuesday May 12, 2020, 6 p.m. 

 ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned upon motion from Councilman Henderson and seconded by Councilwoman Uhland.  All in favor state “aye,” all those opposed state “no.”  The “ayes” have a unanimous vote, the motion carries. 


Mayor Mireles adjourned the meeting at 7:28 p.m.

                                                                                       ______________________________________

                                                                                        Syl Mireles                                              Mayor 

____________________________________

Cindy Hoffman                          Town Clerk 

* DOLA 13th Street Water Line Grant Project

**Sidewalk Project

The April 20, 2020 Special Meeting minutes dictated by Deputy Hevner

The April 20, 2020 Special Meeting minutes dictated by Deputy Hevner


